
KNOW YOUR ACO: Alabama Physician Network
Summer is here, and things are settling down after a long year in 
a public health emergency. We understand that it has been wild 
and challenging, but we want to give a big shout-out to all of you 
for making adjustments to your practices in order to best serve 
and care for our Medicare beneficiaries in the Alabama Physician 
Network (APN). Thank you!

We hope you will take a few minutes to read through this second-
quarter newsletter and see what is going on in the APN.

STRATEGY: ACCOUNTABLE CARE ORGANIZATION 
(ACO) CONTRACT
Our current contract with CMS started Jan. 1, 2018. We joined 
the Medicare Shared Savings Program (MSSP) as a Track 1 
participant, which means that we only have upside risk exposure 
– we share in the savings we provide CMS but not in the losses. 
We are waiting for reports on 2020 performance to see if we 
successfully achieved savings. More on this will come later in the 
fall.

The MSSP Track 1 originally was a three-year performance 
period, but it was extended by one year due to the pandemic. 
This fourth year has allowed us to continue refining our 
processes and operational activities as we consider renewing 
our contract with CMS and move into the updated ACO program 
called Pathways to Success. Our due diligence is ongoing, and 
we will make a final decision by the final application deadline  
this fall. 

OPERATIONS: PRACTICE MANAGER MEETINGS
On May 11, we launched quarterly meetings with managers 
across all of our practices. About 40 people participated via 
Zoom in this first meeting. Our objective with these quarterly 
meetings is to share best practices across all of our sites and 
cascade information to front-line leaders who are caring for our 
Medicare patients.
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During this meeting, we covered the following topics:
•	 Overview of the ACO
•	 Historical performance
•	 Importance of practice-level engagement on aggregate performance
•	 Tools we utilize, such as practice- and provider-level scorecards
•	 Clinical matters
	 – Annual wellness visits
	 – Blood pressure monitoring
•	 Practice manager directory

We want to thank Annie Shedlarski from the UAB Medicine Hoover Primary & Specialty Care 
Clinic for contributing her best practices. Below are some key highlights and graphics from the 
meeting. The next meeting is scheduled for August 18 at noon. 

ACO PARTICIPANTS

Goal #1 – Annual Wellness Visits 
Make sure to encourage patients to have their annual wellness visit! These Medicare-covered 
visits are designed to prevent disease and disability, focusing on current health and other risk 
factors. Please note that an annual wellness visit is not a physical exam. A wellness visit is a 
distinct visit covered by Medicare and gives patients an opportunity to speak with their provider 
about more preventive measures regarding their health. The visit should include:
•	 A health risk assessment
•	 A review of family and past medical history
•	 Updating current medication(s)
•	 Updating care providers; and measurement of height, weight, blood pressure, and other 

routine measures
•	 A cognitive assessment
•	 Personalized health advice
•	 A discussion of risk factors and respective treatment options
•	 A screening schedule for appropriate preventive services
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Goal #2 – BP taken again at 
end of visit
•	 The last recorded blood 

pressure of visit counts
•	 Take subsequent blood 

pressure before patient 
departs exam room

•	 Most likely will be lower

Please remember that the last 
blood pressure on the chart 
is the one submitted for our 
quality metrics, so please make 
sure that nurses repeat (at the 
end of the visit) any initial clinic 
BP that is greater than 140/90 
and that they record the second 
number. Most of the time, the 
first blood pressure reflects 
multiple factors including visit 
anxiety, parking deck stress, 
and talking during the reading.


